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Presidentôs Message 
The art of leadership is saying no, not saying yes. It is very easy to say yes.     Tony Blair 

 
The QBS Board held the August meeting two days early to accommodate those attending our annual retreat at Vina de Lestonnac in 

Temecula.  From all accounts, Lori Davies did an admirable and amazing job of organizing, leading and executing a memorable retreat. 

 

According to Lori, ñWe had the best time at the retreat.  Everything went smoothly with the help of EVERYONE!   We had fun with the 

twice a day trivia questions, poems, dances, exercise sessions, the snacks from room 3/4 stolen by rooms 1/2, a wonderful show and 

tell, and a FABULOUS silent auction that generated $650.52 for the guild.  We also collected an amazing $510 for a combined tip for the 

housekeeping and kitchen chefs, whose meals were a highlight.  We laughed a lot, cemented friendships, sewed many mystery and 

community service quilts, and shared creative projects like aprons made from men's shirts and iron cozies.  We had a wonderful store 

visit to Pieced With Love in Murrieta.  

Everyone was so complimentary, making my volunteering for another year's retreat a no-brainer.  Mark your calendars for August 13-17, 

2014.ò 

 

Kathleen Lisenby hosted the August 13th board meeting.  There was a packed house with a lot of interested and motivated QBS mem-

bers in attendance.  After taking note of routine reports, the real action started.  There were heated discussions about the qualifications 

for running for President and Vice President of Programs. There was confusion at the August general meeting regarding the 2014 the 

ballot. This was because members knew additional people had been nominated for President, but were not put on the ballot. 
Sandy Carreon, Parliamentarian, explained that while other people had been nominated for president and/or VP of Programs, they did 

not fulfill the requirement spelled out in the by-laws. Our by-laws state that nominees for these 2 positions must have served a full term 

on the board and attended at least 75% of the board meetings. This precipitated more questions: 

If a person shared a board position and traded off going to board meetings with her partner, should both get ñcreditò for 

reaching the 75% mark? 

After discussion, we determined that while switching off going to meetings did successfully fulfill the duties of that position, 

it did not give the individual the experience she/he needed to lead the meetings and guild. This person is not eligible 

to run for President or VP Programs.  

When a situation arises that is not clearly spelled out in the by-laws, who has the authority to interpret or extrapolate from 

them? 

According to Robertôs Rules, the parliamentarian can give her opinion, but the President has the final word. 

Should we amend the by-laws to clarify the 75% rule? 

No. We decided to wait until after the elections and let next yearôs board decide about reviewing the by-laws again. 

What should we do about elections? The members voted to postpone them at the August general meeting so that there would be 

time to clear up the confusion and perhaps nominate other people. 

According the by-laws, the membership does not have the authority to postpone elections. Since we do have a full 

ballot of well-qualified people, we will hold the election at the September meeting as originally planned. 

 

I want to apologize for missing the August 8 general meeting.  It was my birthday, and my husband took off work so we could spend the 

day together and have dinner to celebrate. 

 

Many, many, thanks to Carol Lynn Machado-Guarino.  She is our new lead person for Sew So Late. 

 

Please note:  the elevator at 1st Baptist Church of Lakewood is being refurbished.  They hope to have it fixed by the date of the Septem-

ber general meeting.  Be prepared to take the stairs if the elevator is not working. 

 

Sew Happy, 

Susan Contreras 

http://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/quotes/t/tonyblair384839.html
http://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/authors/t/tony_blair.html
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SEPTEMBER 

BIRTHDAYS 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

POSITIONS - ELECTED 
President Susan Contreras 
V.P. Programs Kathleen Lisenby 
V.P. Workshops Vicki Allred 
 Marilyn Pond 
Treasurer Dean Lund 
Secretary Sheryl Stahl 
Auditor(s) JoAnna Kerrigan 
 Margot Taub 
Membership Rose Aldape 
 Brandi Kelly-Contreras 
Special Events OPEN 
Quilt Show 2012 JoAnn White 
 Sabrina Ugwu 

POSITIONS-APPOINTED 
Intraguild                             Connie Higgins 
Community Relations JoAnn White 
Librarians OPEN 
Parliamentarian                   Sandy Carreon 
Newsletter Lori Davies 
SCCQG Representative     Susan Kappelman 

STANDING COMMITTEES 
Block of the Month OPEN 
Equipment                          Lori Ramsey 
Greeters                             Loretta Barber 
 Anne Dutton 
 Jan Hinman 
Guild Basket                      Sally Ketler 
Historian                             OPEN 
Hospitality Mary Hughes 
Opportunity Quilt 2013     Lori Davies/Susan Kappleman/
 Wendy Dillon 
Photographer Vicki Allred 
President's Gift Marilyn Pond 
Publicity Marilyn Pond 
Raffle                               Wendy Dillon 
Retreat 2013 Lori Davies/Vicki Allred/
 Sandy Carreon 
Secret Pal Lori Ramsey 
Sew So Late Carole Jurado 
Show & Tell Suzanne Heer   
Webmaster                      Laura Brown/Connie Higgins 
 
 

GENERAL MEETINGS are held the 2nd THURSDAY OF EVERY MONTH.  Doors 
open at 6:15 pm, meeting starts at 7:00 pm 

First Baptist Church of Lakewood 
5336 E. Arbor Road 

Long Beach, CA   90808 

BOARD MEETINGS are held on the 3rd Thursday of the month at 6:30 pm, same 
location, unless otherwise stated in the newsletter. 

 

 

Newsletter DEADLINE is the SATURDAY after the Board Meeting.  Email 
articles in MS Word format to: 

Lori Davies at:   davieslori@aol.com 

 
This guild is organized for educational and charitable purposes.  Its objective is to further quilting 
excellence through education and travel, and to promote quilting in a philanthropic manner.  This 
corporation does not contemplate pecuniary gain or profit to members thereof and is organized for 
nonprofit purposes.  Annual dues are $30 and shall be payable at or before the January general 
meeting.  Membership shall be prorated if paid at or after the July general meeting and shall be 
half the full annual dues.  Visitors may attend any meeting by paying $3.00 per meeting. 

 

9/5  Latika Jadhay 

 

 

9/7 Chris Panos 

 

 

9/15 JoAnn White 

 

 

9/19 Myrna Mallek-Roth 

 

 

9/21 Tricia Savage 

 

 

9/22 Randy Miller 

 

 

9/28 Kayleen Leone 

 

 

9/29 Margot Taub 

 

 

Birthday quilters: Please bring a goody to the 

general meeting to share with your non-birthday 

quilters. 



Programs  -  Kathleen Lisenby  

DATE SPEAKER TOPIC 

September 12, 2013 QBS Annual Business Meeting 

Voting for 2014 officers 

October 10, 2013 QBS Quiltersô Showcase 

November 14, 2013 TBD TBD 
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Guild Workshop fees are $30 for members and 

$40 for non-members unless otherwise stated. 

 

Member Cancellation Policy 

 

1. A full refund will be paid up to two weeks prior 

to a workshop. 

2. Up to one week prior to a workshop, there will be 

a full refund only if the position can be filled from 

the wait list. 

3. If there is less than one week prior to cancella-

tion, no refund will be given. 

Registration is official only when payment has been 

received.  If payment is not received within one week 

after registering, that quilter's name will be removed 

from the list and their place will be given the next 

name on the waiting list. 

 

For information on programs email: 

Kathleen Lisenby: kmcgilisenby@charter.net 

 

For workshop information email: 

Vicki Allred 

vhallred@gmail.com 

or Marilyn Pond 

marilyn_pond@verizon.net 

SEPTEMBER 14, 2013 
 

 

 

 

COMMUNITY 

RELATIONS 

WORKSHOP 
 

 

 

 

Come out to make quilts for our 

Community Relations Donations! 

 

9amð4pm 
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Guild Speakers 
 

 

 

September 12, 2013 

Quilters by the Sea 

Annual Business Meeting 

Ice Cream Social and Games 

 

 

October 10, 2013 

Quilter's Showcase 

(Okay, members this is your time to shine!) 

 

 

November 14, 2013 

TBD 

 

 

December 12, 2013 

      "Holiday Celebration"  

Guild Workshops 
 

 

 

September 14, 2013 

Community Relations 

 

 

October 12, 2013 

Karen Binkley 

Twister class 

 

 

November 16, 2013 

TBD 

 

 

December 14, 2013 
No Workshop Scheduled 

2013 SPEAKERS AND WORKSHOPS 

QBSôs Karen Binkley will share her knowledge of 

ñTwistingò  

in the  

 

workshop on  

October 12th. 
 

   

Be sure to sign up for the class  
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Places to Go 
 
 

2013 EVENTS 

Surfing USA Quilt ShowðSan Diego  Sept. 5-7 

ñSo Much to be Thankful forò North Cities Quilt Show Friday & Saturday, Sept. 13-14. 

www.northcitiesquiltguild.org 

Ramona Back Country Quilters Quilt Show Friday & Saturday, October 18-19, Mountain 

View Community Church (Hwy 78 & Ash Street, Ramona) 

Orange Grove Quilters Guild presents A Live Auction & Tea October 19th. Go to 

www.orangegrovequiltersguild.com for details. 

Quilters by the Sea Quilt Show Friday & Saturday, October 26-27 at the Long Beach Ar-

mory. 

Fallbrook Quilt Guildôs Quilted Treasures Friday & Saturday, November 8-9, 463 South 

Stage Coach Lane, Fallbrook, CA 

 

2014 EVENTS 

ROAD TO CALIFORNIA January 23-26 Ontario Convention Center 

Valley Quilters Quilt Show Friday & Saturday, February 7-8. Valley Wide Recreation Cen-

ter, 901 West Esplanade, San Jacinto, CA 

San Diegoôs Quilt Shop Hop ñSock Hopò March 1-9.  www.cruisinquilters.com 

Quilters by the Sea ANNUAL RETREAT  ñSave the Dateò - August 13-17 Vina de Leston-

nac in Temecula 



Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

1 2 
 
LABOR DAY 

3 4 5 
 
Sew So Early 
Tranquility 
10-1pm 

6 
 

7 

Sew So 
Late 
Sew Vac 
Ltd. 
5 p.m.ð
??? 
 
 

8 
 

9 
Open Sew 
 
Cerritos  
Senior 
Center @ Pat 
Nixon Park 
5-8:30pm 

10 
 

11 
 

12 
 
General  
Meeting 
 
7pm 
First Baptist 
Church 
Doors open 
6:30 

13 14 
Workshop 
9-4pm 
 

Sew So 
Late 
LB SEW 
VAC 
5pmð? 

15 
 
 

16 
 

Open Sew 
 
Cerritos  
Senior  
Center 
@ Pat Nixon 
Park 
5ð8:30 pm 

17 
 
 

18 
 
 
 

19 
Board 
Meeting 
6:30 
 
First Baptist 
Church 
 
Sew So Early 
Tranquility 
10-1pm 

20 
 
 

21 
 
 

Sew So 
Late 
LB SEW 
VAC 
5pmð? 
 

22 
 
 

23 
Open Sew 
 
Cerritos  
Senior  
Center @ Pat 
Nixon Park 
5-8:30pm 

24 
 

25 26 27 
 
 

28 

Sew So 
Late 
LB SEW 
VAC 
5 p.m.ð
??? 
 
 

29 
 

 

30 
Open Sew 
Cerritos 
Senior  
Center 
5-8:30 
 

OCTOBER 1 
 

2 
 

3 4 
 

5 
Sew So 
Late 
LB Sew/Vac 
5pm-? 

September Calendar of Events 
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SEW SO EARLY AND SEW SO 

LATE 
 

Sew So Early: Tranquility Quilt Shop, 10191 Val-

ley View Street, Cypressðfirst and third Thurs-

day of each month.   Tranquility also has a twenty 

per cent off sale every Saturday on everything and 

an additional ten per cent off if you pay cash.   

 

Sew So Late: SewVac  Ltd, 1762 Clark Avenue, 

Long Beach, 90815 -every Saturday night with a 

pot luck, except when the store has a  special oc-

casion.  Every Saturday, Scott sets up a sale espe-

cially for QBS sewers. 

 

Both of these sewing events are open to every-

one in the guild and are lots of fun and a good 

way to get to know other guild members.   
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Community Relations ï Sep 2013 
Jo Ann White 

 

September is a busy month for Community Relations.  On September 14 we will have a sewing day for 

Community Relations.  This is a great opportunity for everyone to get together to sew beautiful communi-

ty quilts.  We will be kibitzing, sharing hints on sewing shortcuts and ultimately providing beautiful quilts 

for the charities we support. 

 

On 28 September from 11:00 am ï 4:00 pm we will have a booth at the Seventh Annual Long Beach 

5th Council District Good Neighbor Festival and Family Picnic.  This Picnic celebrates the work of 

neighborhood organizations and community groups.  You will also learn about the businesses and city ser-

vices that make Long Beach a great place to live and to work.  This event will be held at the Good Neigh-

bor Park, 2800 Studebaker Road, Long Beach.  I need some volunteers to help set-up/take-down the booth 

and staff it.  Please let me know if you are interested in helping with this very worthwhile event. 

We will soon be developing the 2014 QBS budget and need to make sure we represent the Guildôs mem-

bership.  There have been some questions on which charities we currently support.  The following is a 

breakout of the current charities: 

 Quilts and Money: 

  New Life Beginnings 

  For the Child 

  Long Beach Womenôs Shelter 

 Quilts: 

  Long Beach Police SART Unit 

  Long Beach Veterans 

  St Maryôs 

If you have a favorite charity you would like the Guild to consider supporting, please send me an e-mail 

(rjrwhite@msn.com) with the name of the charity and information regarding the charity.  I will take all the 

submissions and information and put it in the October newsletter.  I will have a ballot for the Guild to vote 

on at the October meeting.  I will let you know the results in the November newsletter. 

mailto:rjrwhite@msn.com
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FRANTASTIC QUILT RETREATS 
Held at Ayres Suites 

28941 Los Aliso Blvd., Mission Viejo, CA 92692 

 

Enjoy a weekend of sewing in a spacious room! 

 

Oct 4-6, 2013 

Feb 7-9, 2014, May 16-18, and Oct. 3-5 

For more info, contact Sandy Dikdan @ 

sdikdan@hotmail.com or Frances Moore @ Frantas-

ticquilts@sbcglobal.net 

 

Cost: $380/person double occupancy 

($150 deposit due at registration, full amount  30 days 

prior to retreat) 

Includes daily breakfast, Friday lunch, and Saturday 

dinner 

Fiber Qwest Sew Ins are 

a unique  quilting  

experience! 
 

 
Quilt all day, go home at night. 

Got dogs, cats, a husband?  They wonôt 

miss you because youôll be home at night 

for dinner and bedtime! 
 

 

 

NEW DATES:   

Oct 18-20 and Nov. 22-24 

(check website for location) 

 

 

Added 2014: Presidentôs weekend 

(Sat, Sun, and Monday) 
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September 13-15 and 27-29 

Sept. 2014ðSept. 12-14 and 26-28 

 

Karen Binkley should be proud of this twister Christmas 

tree..  What a great addition to her decorations! 
Rose Aldape shows off her patriotic quilt made at the 

Lyn Brown workshop.  


